Friends of Carrollwood Cultural Center
Board Meeting
March 21, 2012
Carrollwood Cultural Center
Board Members Present: 
Nancy Stearns, President; Evelyn Bless, Vice President; Alan Preston, Treasurer; Kathy Sutton, Secretary; Tom Aderhold, John Miley, Paul Sterzinger, 
Board Member Absent:
Sandra Harrington 
Staff Present: 
Paul Berg, Executive Director and Richard Haerther, Artistic Director
______________________________________________________________________________
Call to order at 7:05 p.m.
1. Public Comment – None

2. Adoption of Proposed Agenda 
Motion by Evelyn Bless
Second: Kathy Sutton 

Discussion: None  
Motion Passed: 7-0
3. Approval of Consent Agenda
Motion by Alan Preston
Second:  Paul Sterzinger

Discussion: Remove Finance Minutes from Consent Agenda.  Nominations Committee has changed its name to Governance Committee.  
 Motion Passed: 7-0
4. Acceptance of resignation of Dale Nederhoff
Motion 
Second: 

Discussion:  
5. Appointment of Jennifer Fritch as Phase I HOA

Motion by

Second:


Discussion: Jennifer will be asked to attend the next Governance Committee so that she may be orientated on the board commitment to service.  
6. Annual Meeting Feedback
Motion by Kathy Sutton
Second: Alan Preston

Discussion:  Suggestions included: Incorporate more future looking information, possibly a season entertainment preview.  Have each Board member give a little background on themselves and why they are on the Board.  Have the staff create video segments introducing themselves.  Overall feeling was that for the first time the meeting was successful and should be done each year.   
 Motion Passed: 
7. Proposed changes to current By-Laws

Motion – by Kathy Sutton To approve amended by-laws with the following changes>  
Second: Alan Preston

Discussion: Change Carrollwood Cultural Center (CCC) to Friends of Carrollwood Cultural Center (FCCC) on lines 5, 26, 162, 257, 260.

Add “except” after corporation on line 39.  
Motion Passed: Unanimously
8. Financial Report presented by Alan Preston
Motion - None
Second: 
Discussion:  Finance Committee normal scheduled monthly meeting will be changed to the 2nd Wednesday of each month.  Finance Committee will hold a special meeting on March 28 to discuss various policies that are being worked on.  

Motion Passed: 
9. Executive Director’s Report written by Paul Berg, Executive Director
Motion - None
Second: 


Discussion:  Arts in the Park is the following weekend let Paul know if you are available to work during the event.  Starting a Cultural Non-profit collaborative with the Largo Cultural Center and the Palladium in St. Pete.  The Center is looking for someone to take the lead on this year’s Golf Tournament.  Through the program that Paul is working on he has been able to get a Board self assessment which will be analyzed by an independent source and brought back to the board.  Commissioner Beckner will be holding a town hall meeting on April 10. 

Richard Haerther, Artistic Director, discussed the cross marketing effort with the Palladium Theatre is St.Pete.  During March Ken Waldman, Alaska’s Fidling Poet was brought in through a grant to perform outreach to area schools.  Ken will also be performing at Arts in the Park.  
Motion Passed: 
10. Motion to Adjourn Meeting—8:36p.m.
Motion by Alan Preston
Second: Tom Aderhold
Motion Passed: 7-0
Recording Secretary:  Janet Bucknor
Approved: 
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